

February 23, 2021

Siobhan Burland-Ross *M.Eng., P.Eng.*Manager, Municipal and Industrial
Environmental Approvals Branch
Manitoba Conservation and Climate
2nd Floor 123 Main Street (Box 80)
Winnipeg Manitoba R3C 1A5

Dear Ms. Burland Ross

RE: File #4914 Notice of Alteration to Evergreen Environmental Technologies Corporation License 2612 RR

As you are aware in conversations with Evergreen Environmental Technologies (EET) and the R.M. of Minto Odanah, most recently as of January 25, 2021, we are nearing the emissions testing stage with the Southwestern Manitoba Zero Waste Pilot Project.

In February 2020, EET Corporation made a request for an Extension of the Notice of Alteration to License #2612 RR to March 31, 2021. On March 26, 2020, a letter of approval was sent by Shannon Kohler, Director, The Environment Act.

Due to COVID, CODE RED, weather circumstances and access to project/system materials, the final stage of the project i.e. emissions testing has been delayed. We anticipate Dillon Consulting will be on site around March 15, 2021. Per the requirements of our previous approval letter and discussions on January 25, 2021, we will contact you to advise of the actual date testing will begin, in order for you or regional staff to be present.

In order to meet all the Emission Testing Requirements and other post testing, if required, Evergreen Environmental Technologies Corporation respectfully asks for an extension to the Notice of Alteration to License #2612 RR be extended to March 31 2022.

If you require further information, please contact Dave MacDonald or Wendy MacLennan, Evergreen Environmental Technologies Corporation at evergreentech@xplornet.ca or phone 204-867-7161. Thank you.

Yours truly.

Monty Peckover
Chairman of the Board
Evergreen Environmental Technologies Corporation

C.c. R.M. of Minto-Odanah

P.O. Box 947, Minnedosa, MB

Office: (204)867-7161